
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ryan C. Bagent                Kenneth E. Hall                         Donald L. Glover                 Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

June 25, 2012 @ 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Ken Hall, with all present 

standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel were also 

present; Trustee Don Glover and Fiscal Officer Steve Little. Eden Township/Stradley Road 

Resident Jon Goldsberry was also in attendance. Road Maintenance Supervisor Ban Baker came 

in later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; fund, appropriation and 

revenue status reports were given all trustees. Trustee Glover moved to waive the reading of the 

minutes, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. The minutes were filed for the 

permanent record. 

 

Public Participation:   Jon Goldsberry explained his problem with a fence line between his 

property and the property of Wayne and Patti Smith. He had a copy of an old drawing and talked 

about an old agreement between the parties. At this time he wanted the law to be applied and 

would like to move forward with his complaint. He was advised that the Board of Trustees were 

working with the Licking County Prosecutor and that the Board would work towards resolution. 

Mr. Goldsberry expressed his disappointment with the time it was taking and he took exception 

with the “equitable” part of the language in the resolution process that had been outlined for him. 

He further advised the Smith’s “were not gonna walk over me no more” and that they shouldn’t 

assume he was going to take care of their problem livestock.     

 

Old Business:   It was reported we were still working on the accommodations for the Sheriff’s 

Sub-station.  Progress is still being made but not as quickly as originally hoped. The air 

conditioning unit has been purchased from Herald’s in Mt. Vernon and Trustee Bagent was 

going to arrange for installation as soon as possible upon his return. 

 

New Business:  There was n o new business. 

 

 

Road Report:  Road Maintenance Supervisor, Dan Baker reported the roads would need 

additional asphalt grindings and that paving will start in August. Dan advised he would be on 

vacation for two (2) weeks in September. He also advised that we could use a 1000 – 2000 

gallon poly tank for salt water storage. All advise they would try to locate on.  

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid. 

 

Trustee Glover made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


